
 

 
 

NOTICE OF PROJECT ADVANCEMENT – Dan Jones Road Reconstruction Project  
(Des. Nos. 1801463, 1901763, 2001663) 

February 2022 

American Structurepoint, Inc., acting on behalf of the Town of Avon, held a public hearing in November 2021 
for a proposed improvement project located at Dan Jones Road, beginning 25 feet north of Oriole Point Drive and 
extending approximately 1.24 miles north before ending 370 feet north of the intersection at Main Road in Avon, 
Hendricks County, Indiana.  The project area also extends west for approximately 0.1 mile along the intersecting 
roadways of County Road (CR) 100 South and CR 150 South (Oriole Way). This public hearing was held as part 
of the environmental analysis phase as required per the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).  Public 
involvement is an important element of a comprehensive decision-making process.  The need for the Dan Jones 
Road Reconstruction project is evident based on ongoing growth in the area and resulting anticipated traffic 
volumes. The purpose of the project is to improve the level of service of the roadway to accommodate future 
traffic volumes as well as improve pedestrian access. 

The current scope of work will include the reconstruction of Dan Jones Road from a 2-lane minor arterial to a 4-
lane roadway. The roadway is anticipated to be widened to the east and west equally from the existing centerline. 
The typical roadway section for Des. Nos. 1801463 and 1901763 is anticipated to consist of four (4) 12-foot wide 
travel lanes (two in each direction), with a 15-foot wide raised median, curb and gutter, 10-foot multi-use path on 
the east side, and a 6-foot sidewalk on the west side. The 15-foot raised median would transition to a left turn lane 
as warranted at intersecting roadways. The sidewalk and multi-use path will be separated from the road by a 5-
foot wide grass buffer strip. The Des. No. 1901763 project also includes construction of a 2-lane roundabout at 
the intersection of Dan Jones Road and CR 150 South, and Des. No. 2001663 will include the reconstruction of 
Hendricks County Bridge 251 (NBI No. 3200251). Additional details regarding the project are available via the 
project webpage at www.structurepointpublic.com/danjones.  

The purpose of this notice is to communicate the status of this project to community members.  As part of 
INDOT’s commitment to public involvement, it is important to keep the community informed of project 
developments.  This is also an opportunity to formally announce the conclusion of the environmental analysis 
phase and transition to the next phase of development. 

Subsequent to reviewing and considering all comments and materials received as a result of the public hearing 
held at the at Pine Tree Elementary School, located at 7866 East County Road 100 South, on November 3, 2021. 
The Town of Avon will advance this project to the next phase of development with construction anticipated 
to take place in 2023.   Environmental analysis documentation, will remain available for public inspection during 
normal office hours at the Avon-Washington Township Public Library, located at 498 North Avon Avenue, and 
on the project webpage: www.structurepointpublic.com/danjones.  
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